St. Catherine's College · Oxford Telephone 49541

22 September 1980

Dear Alan,

Just a line to say how sorry I am that Brigitte and I can't make it to the XXVI Annual Conference in Cambridge this coming weekend, and to ask you to record our apologies at our absence from the AGM and our best wishes for a splendid conference. The programme is a fascinating one, and Modo wish that we could have come; but I am absolutely "up to my eyes" at present, with several things to get finished before the beginning of term.

Greetings to you all, and

Visca Catalunya :